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2017 EASTERN DIVISION

ANNUAL MEETING
DIVISION DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Are we having FUN yet?  I have had a lot of FUN and many new experiences meeting a lot of new friends in our NSP family.  How? Visiting eight Regions with various programs, two meetings in our Division, two meetings in Denver and almost making my days at my home mountain.  Additionally, Deb and I have a new grandson which many of you saw him looking that my NSP logo….  Yes, he will be a patroller one day!  

I have many things to be thankful for but none more than our Eastern Division Staff.  Yes, we have been dealing with distractions (National Website Issues, communications here and there and other minor matters), but when it comes to program delivery, I (we) cannot be more proud of the way we growing our programs.  Each event I have attended, everyone is involved and contributing to make each of us better at what we do.  Many of our feedback forms are positive and informative.  Some even critical, but those are the ones we embrace most.  Why? Because that one person had given time and thought to let us know their experience participating in your program.  We look forward to those feedback forms because it tells us (me) what our members want.  So keep those coming.  

There has been no doubt that our single big issue is our National website.  From then to now, it has been getting better.  Chris and his committee are working relentlessly to give us a productive we can work with and even (one day) be proud of.  From course registrations to closures; from Profiles to Patrol Rosters; there is a lot going on and Chris’ team will continue to close in on all open issues.  The good news is a lot of learning curves and nagging issues are starting to get resolved.  It was this time last year that we, the Eastern Division, voted to beta this undertaking; a new system.  We are a Division that takes on the hard issues because we have the talent and knowhow to see it through.  I know that many of you have a lot of opinions and good solutions to help with the IS team.  Chris knows who you are.  I am certain that he will reach out at a time that makes sense.  I know I have been asking for your patience over these past months.  There is still work to be done and it is being done.  The Customer Care Team at our national office are up to speed on most of the issues and have been integrated more into the solving of FAQ problems.  However, when and if we see new issues arise please stay within the Chain of Command (COC).  If you had not experienced with using this protocol then everything is working good for you.  If you have had the experience of using this protocol I want to THANK YOU for all that you are doing to help with this IT process.  

Your Patrol Directors, Region Instructors and Officers have been very busy in managing a lot of the new changes in processes but also taking time to make sure your issues, concerns and even accolades are being sent to the appropriate parties.  We are very much interested in what you have to say.  The more we know what is important to you the faster we deal with it.  If you are interested in what is going on week to week, check in with your PD’s and Region Staff.  They have the latest updates from National and from the Eastern Division.  You can also go to our website at www.nspeast.org.  We are linked to all other Regions from here.  Check it out!

Just to recap some of the great things that has happened,   We (NSP) signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the National Park Service. Rick Sandler National Nordic Advisor, along with Butch MacQueen, Joe Manna and Bob Bernatos just to name a few of our ED Leadership were on hand to be part of this important and historic signing.  This MOU allows us to expand NSP programs, service and events into these great and vast properties.  The Nordic, MTR and Avalanche programs will most certainly be taking advantage of this great opportunity to expand programs into these very unique places and terrain.  So look for their new events and exciting venues coming up for this year.

The Western MA Region hosted an MTR / Lift Evacuation Best Practices Forum at Butternut Mountain in Great Barrington, MA in October.  It was a spectacular event with the best of the very best in (Arial Lift Operations, High Angle Climbing & Rescue, Resort Ownership, Legal and Insurance) from all over the Division attending.  Chris Cruz and Dave Childs did an outstanding job putting this event together.  Hopefully there more coming next year.  

At the Boston Ski & Ride Expo I had the opportunity to serve on the Thursday night shift with patrollers from the EMARI, NH and Maine Regions.  We had a lot of traffic come by the booth where we got to talk about what we do, answer some of the “Safety in Service” questions, handed out some NSP swag and even got some young adults and adults to sign up to become patrollers.  Bernie Valle of Wachusett MTN did a great job in setting up the booth.  It is really cool to interface with our skiing and riding public.

We (the Eastern Division) are always looking for great stories about events you have been to, some key information that all patrollers would benefit from and other valued communication that others might be interested in.  Have you seen the over 30 interviews of Meet a Member of the National Ski Patrol with Mark Clem.  It is about the average day in a life a of a rank and file patroller.  Some you don’t know and others you do!  It was a pretty cool idea and now it is getting a lot of social media hits from our NSPEAST website, You Tube and other media outlets.   Laura Tucker (Trailsweep Editor) has come up with this great idea to do a story about a patroller doing extraordinary things from your patrol.  There are many patrollers that could easily fit into a story line.  Please help us to highlight these patrollers and what they are doing to promote Safety and Service at your area.  

With regards to the past National Board of Director’s election, the Eastern Division has to show up better at the voting “box” – a lot better!  It really does come down to doing our part to vote your candidates through.  It is sad to see that many of our patrollers do not see the value of their vote.  We as membership fought for our right to vote - one member one vote.  Why is it then that only 24% of our Eastern Division membership voted.  Does the other 76% not care about what we are doing with their dues?  Is this a communication thing?  We are committed to find out.  We are tasking our election committee to hit the road.  Explain the value of voting and why their vote has meaning in the larger spectrum of NSP.  Many patrollers really only care about their local patrol.  There may be many reasons or just one.  

Whatever it is we as a Division owe it to every patroller to make sure they are getting the information necessary to make informative decisions about a candidate they are interested in representing their ideas at the National Board level.  Please help us in getting the word out to as much if not all (Geographic, Professional, Alumni) patrollers. 

As I conclude my first year in my first term I want to THANK YOU for your support and to Thank You for all you do!!  As always, my door is open to all of you.  I look forward to seeing you at the Eastern Division Annual meeting in Albany.

JK










